

### Township of Tiny Heritage Advisory Committee

Directory of Artifacts within the Memory Boxes Revised July 22, 2022

### Table of Contents

#### **Artifact Category**

**Memory Box** 

Auditor's Reports	6
Beaches	1
By-Law	1
Cemeteries	9
Cemetery Indexes	9
Churches	1
Clothing	1
Crosses	1
Family Histories	1
General History	1
General History Ontario Simcoe County	2
Tiny Township	~
Heritage Committee	2
Historical Objects	4
Houses and People	2
Jesuits	3
Maps	3
Military	3
Museums	3

Native Peoples	3
Newspaper Articles	3
Outside of Tiny Township	3
Photo Binder 1	7
Photo Binder 2	7
Photo Binder 3	7
Photo Binder 4	7
Photo Negatives	7
Pioneers	3
Politics	3
Property	3
Publications	3
Recollections Book 1995	3
Recreation	4
Resident Interviews	2
Research Binder	8
Restoration and Preservation	8
Schools and Education	5
Statements	6
Transportation	5
VHS	5
Voyageurs	5
War	5
Way We Were	5
Voter's Lists	6



<u>Box 1:</u>

### Beaches:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Beaches 1	Addison Beach Booklet	Letter from John Grant describing enclosed booklets, such as TINY BEACH, 1914- 1992; Kynoch addition to Tiny Beach History; Early Years at Addison Beach; "Tiny beach landmark raised [razed] in noon blaze"; Dr. W.E. Kynoch helped with Mosquito; REBECCA WYSE KYNOCH
Beaches 2	A 73 year love affair with Tiny beaches	History of Belle-Eau Claire Beach, including information on Stan Chapple's cottage
Beaches 3	McIntosh Family at Balm Beach	A copy of a handwritten account of the McIntosh family at Balm Beach
Beaches 4 (three copies)	The Balm Beach Life Story of Mary and Jim McIntosh as written in 1995	Booklet on the history of the McIntosh family at Balm Beach
Beaches 5	The Founding of Balm Beach by Madeline Hayes	Two-sided pamphlet on the history of Balm Beach
Beaches 6 (three copies)	Connections: The Story of Deanlea Beach	Book written by Pat Armstrong regarding the history of Deanlea Beach
Beaches 7	Information for the Memory Box – Tiny Township, RE: Edmor Beach	History of Edmor Beach written by J. Pye
Beaches 8	History of Georgian Heights and Edmore Beaches: 1945-1994	Written by Doug Gardner and submitted to the Historical and Heritage Committee by Marion Busch in 1999

Beaches 9	A Brief History of Kettle's Beach	Includes family information, interesting facts, and the beach association of Kettle's Beach
Beaches 10	Excerpts from <i>The Tiny</i> <i>Cottager,</i> Spring/Summer 1999	Includes "Happy Memories of Rowntree Beach from 1931 to 1942" by Edith Bowden and "Memories of Early Cottaging on the Shores of Georgian Bay in Tiny Township" by Babs Sennett
Beaches 11	Thunder Bay Beach	Written by Bill Northcott, 1989. Signed by the author
Beaches 12 (two copies)	On My Part of the Bay	History of Ossossane Beach by June Peirson, 1993
Beaches 13 (two copies)	June (Blackman) Peirson – Who is She?	Brief biography of June (Blackman) Peirson. Includes one photo of her in front of her cottage in Ossossane Beach
Beaches 14	Woodland Beach Property Owners Association	Woodland Beach Property Owners Association Information Bulletin June 1969
Beaches 15	The Cottage	History of Woodland Beach by David Foster, dated November 2002
Beaches 16	"A place of peace following the war"	Short history of Woodland Beach by Daisy Cross
Beaches 17	Cawaja Beach Land Deed	Photocopy of original land deed at Cawaja Beach between Joseph Lefaive and Bertha Lefaive to William Walker, dated August 15, 1922.
Beaches 18	Tondakea Lodge Pamphlet	Photocopy of Tondakea Lodge pamphlet advertising the works of Franz Johnston
Beaches 19	Rowntree Beach: 1928- 2008	Photocopied sections of book by Jack Ellis (2008)
Beaches 20	"Wymbolwood Beach celebrates 50 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary"	Brief history of Wymbolwood Beach taken from www.tinycottager.net
Beaches 21	Thunder Bay Beach	Revised and updated version of the 1989 book. Written by William Northcott in 2010
Beaches 22	Georgian Sands	Copy. Brochure from 1967
Beaches 23	Letter regarding Cottage Insurance	Copy of a handwritten letter from J. Quesnelle in response to someone inquiring about cottage insurance, dated March 12, 1931
Beaches 24	Ahoendoe: The Story of an Island 1600-1967	A history of Christian Island compiled by Sister L. Trautman and Sister A. O'Connor
Beaches 25	"Childhood Chums Reunite to Rebuild Bunker"	Newspaper article from <i>The Free Press</i> , January 5, 2007 (one original, one photocopy)

Beaches 26	Wendake Beach	Brief history written by Eva and Eric Simpson
Beaches 27 (two copies)	"Important Info re: beginning of Balm Beach'	Copy. Handwritten statement by Mabel Finley dated September 25, 1990
Beaches 28	Membership to Balm Beach Athletic Club	Two-sided photocopy of Balm Beach Athletic Club membership
Beaches 29	The Sanders and Balm Beach from 1926	An envelope containing two discs: one has black and white photos of the Sanders' family and Balm Beach; the other is a short film compiled of Balm Beach photos. Also included is a brief history on the Sanders' family at Balm Beach
Beaches 30	Footprints in the Sands of Deanlea Beach	Book by Pat Armstrong and Teresa Letourneau
Beaches 31	"Changes at Beach"	Newspaper clipping, <i>The Free Press</i> , July 25, 1979 (one original and one photocopy)
Beaches 32	Memories of Cottaging in Tiny Township: Cawaja Beach	A collection of memories and photographs by the Greenslade Family.
Beaches 33	Footprints in the Sand Woodland Beach Memories	Book by Tracey (Gayle) Price and Margaret E. Robertson Woodland Beach History Committee
Beaches 34	Cottage Book	Copy of Cottage Book kept by Arthur P. Addison for cottage for Lot 21, Concession 13. Book 1 (1915-1939), Book 2 (1940- 1953), and Book 3 (1950-1980).

### **By-laws:**

ltem Number	Title	Description
By-laws 1	By-law No. 168 and By- law No. 8	Copy. Township by-laws from 1850 and 1868
By-laws 2 (two copies)	The Municipal Corporation of the Township of Tiny Building By-law	Original green pamphlets regarding Building By-law 1382 from October 1, 1960
By-laws 3	By-law 691 through to By-law 846	Handwritten by-laws from 1926 to 1936. White gloves necessary to handle this extremely delicate book
By-laws 4 (two copies)	By-law No. 1232	Original. Michael Asselin as Clerk and Treasurer. By-law to establish restrictions with respect to the erection, alteration or relocation of buildings within certain areas.

		All of the lots affected are mentioned at the bottom of the document. Enacted and passed on March 9, 1955
By-laws 5	Letter to Council from the Balm Beach Association	Original. Handwritten letter by the president of the Balm Beach Association addressed to Township Council regarding the erection of a building on Lot No. 5 Plan 773 in violation with By-law number 1139. Date unknown
By-laws 6	By-law No.1139	Original. Typed copy of By-law 1139, establishing restrictions to buildings being erected in Ossossane Beach, Balm Beach, Ardmore Beach, Cawaja Beach, Rowntree Beach, Nottawa Beach and Wahnekewening Beach, with specific lots following. Dated and passed on June 2, 1951

## Churches:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Churches 1	Joy of Many Generations	A brief historical sketch commemorating the 50 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary (1926-1976) of the Woodland Beach Community Church (one original and one photocopy)
Churches 2 (two copies)	Église Sainte-Croix Une histoire à partager	Small pamphlet on the history of Sainte- Croix (two copies in French)
Churches 3	A Brief History of St. John's Anglican Church, Waverley 1856-1991	Pamphlet prepared by J. Morris Darby
Churches 4	A Service of Celebration in Thanksgiving for the 140 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary of St. John's Anglican Church, Waverley 1856-1991	Pamphlet from the Service on Sunday, June 16 <sup>th</sup> , 1996
Churches 5	Pioneering Spirit: Ontario Places of Worship, Then and Now	Book written by Elizabeth Luther in 2000
Churches 6	Heritage Reflections	Highlights of the first 125 years of the Waubaushene Church known as Christ Church (Anglican), Waubaushene Memorial Church, and Waubaushene Union Church

Churches 7	Le Bon Dieu Est Bon/ The Lord is Good	History of Saint Patrick's Parish and the Village of Perkinsfield
Churches 8	Letter to the Archbishop from St. Patrick's Church	Copy. A letter to the Lord Archbishop from Father Eugene Geoffroy of St. Patrick's Church, dated March 22, 1909. This letter is in regard to moving the buried corpses from one plot to another
Churches 9	Land deed for St. Patrick's Church	Copy. Land deed for St. Patrick's Church, dated September 8, 1873. Joseph Asselin sold the property for \$1.00
Churches 10	"Thomas Kennedy: Architecture in the Simcoe Style"	Article written by Stephen Otto. Thomas Kennedy was a local architect who designed St. Patrick's Church.
Churches 11	Petition for a priest	Copy. Letter to Archbishop of Toronto from the parishioners of St. Patrick's asking for a priest, dated November 16, 1908
Churches 12	Renting of Pews	Copy. Letter written to the Archbishop of Toronto, from Father Eugene Geoffroy, in regard to renting pews, dated December 6, 1908
Churches 13	Letter for construction of rectory at St. Patrick's	Copy. Letter written to the Archbishop of Toronto, from Father Eugene Geoffroy, in regard to building a rectory, dated January 14, 1909 ( <b>MISSING</b> )
Churches 14	History of the Mission of Ste. Croix	Copy. Written by Père Joseph Michel. Typed paragraph and accompanied by handwritten version
Churches 15	Letter to the Archbishop of Toronto regarding the building of the presbytery	Copy. Typed version and original handwritten. Dated March 10, 1909.
Churches 16	Letter to the Archbishop regarding the need for church repairs	Copy. Letter written to the Archbishop of Toronto from Father Eugene Geoffroy in regard to the church needing repairs, dated February 20, 1909. Typed paragraph and handwritten version
Churches 17	List of contributors to the construction of the rectory for St. Patrick's Church	Copy. Typed and handwritten version. Includes the names and monetary amounts of contributors.
Churches 18	Annual Report 1923 of the Church of St. Patrick	Copy. Includes religious statistics and financial reports. Collected by Father Roussin

Churches 19	List of contributors to the construction of the rectory for St. Patrick's Church	Copy. Handwritten version. Includes the names and monetary amounts of contributors
Churches 20	"Pastor flies home to France"	Copy. Newspaper clipping
Churches 21	Statement of Repairs and Painting of St. Patrick's Church	Copy. Dated September 12, 1971
Churches 22	Propos et souvenirs	French. Typed history of Perkinsfield as remembered by various parishioners. Information gathered by Rév. V. Laurin, 1980
Churches 23	Letter from the Archbishop to Father Brunet regarding church repairs	Dated March 9 <sup>th</sup> , 1910 (one handwritten photocopy and one typed copy)
Churches 24	Report of the Parish of Ste. Croix by the Archdiocese of Toronto for the year 1883	Copy. Includes number of communions, conversions, and numbers in attendance
Churches 25	"Was it prayer that stopped church fire from spreading?"	Copy. Newspaper article. September 28, 1979 article regarding a fire at St. Patrick's Church
Churches 26	Correspondence between Père Pirot and Mlle Victoire Marcotte	Letters from August 2, 1916 to November 27, 1918 (original handwritten photocopies and typed transcripts)

### Crosses:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Crosses 1	Pictures and Map of Champlain Cross	Black and white
Crosses 2	Pictures of Champlain Cross	Color

## Clothing:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Clothing 1	Tiny Township Staff T- Shirt	White t-shirt with red Township of Tiny staff logo

## Family Histories:

ltem Number	Title	Description
FH 1	<i>The Way it Was</i> circa 1940	Family history and memoirs of Marg Thomson
FH 2	Hazel Guthrie	Photographs, recipes, and Franz Johnston postcards shared by Hazel Guthrie (copy)
FH 3	Hall	History of the Hall family from Wyevale and their migration to the prairies. Photocopied from the book <i>"Pioneer Trails" to Demaine 1900-1985</i>
FH 4	Autobiography of Max Craig	Autobiography of Max Craig, a member of the second family in Thunder Beach.
FH 5	Parent family	Family history of the Parent/Perrault of Gibson family 1640 to 1994

## General Histories:

## A) Huronia

ltem Number	Title	Description
GHH 1	Welcome to the Place of the White Rolling Sands	Booklet written on the history of Penetanguishene by David Dupuis, 1990. Signed by the author
GHH 2	Heritage Walking Tours Victoria Harbour	Map of historical homes and buildings in Victoria Harbour published by the Local Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee in 1983
GHH 3	Doors Open Ontario	Booklet for the Doors Open Ontario 2002, produced by the Ontario Heritage Foundation
GHH 4	Doors Open Ontario	Booklet for the Doors Open Ontario 2004, produced by the Ontario Heritage Foundation

GHH 5	Nosing Into the Past: Life and Times in Huronia	Book written by Mary Haskill and published by the Huronia Museum in 2002
GHH 6	"The Earth Beneath Our Feet"	Five-page paper written by John Raynor, May 18, 2006. Discusses the landing of Champlain in Huronia
GHH 7	Huronia Diary 2000	A planner published by the Huronia Museum. Includes black and white photographs of Huronia
GHH 8 (two copies)	Huronia Agenda 2002	Day planners published by the Coldwater Mill Foundation, Heritage Penetanguishene, Hillsdale Historical Society, Historical and Heritage Committee of Tiny Township, Huronia Museum, and Tay Heritage LACAC. Includes various black and white photos of Huronia
GHH 9 (two copies)	Route Champlain	Pamphlet produced by La Clé de la Baie en Huronie in 2009. Map demonstrating the Champlain route in Huronia
GHH 10	"The Migration of Voyageurs from Drummond Island to Penetanguishene in 1828"	Paper written by A.C. Osborne and originally published by the Ontario Historical Society in 1901
GHH 11	Ontario Heritage Foundation – Our Foundation	Information pamphlet on the role and mission of the Ontario Heritage Foundation
GHH 12	Doors Open Huronia 2011	Newspaper. Includes maps and listings of the properties included in the event
GHH 13	"The History of Humanity in Huronia Through 100 Objects"	Special newspaper publication for the Midland Free Press, June 30, 2011
GHH 14	"Huronia Airport… The Early Years"	Brief history of the airport written by Peter Crampton
GHH 15	Huronia Museum & Huron Ouendat Village Newsletter	No.74, July, August, September 2009. Special feature on the Alma House in Hillsdale
GHH 16	"Midland and her Pioneers'	Copy. Written by George R. Osborne
GHH 17 (two copies)	Historic Huronia: Lafontaine	Pamphlet describing the history of Lafontaine and the origins of Ste. Croix Church.

GHH 18	Historic Huronia: Balm	Pamphlet describing the history of Balm
	Beach	Beach.
GHH 19	Historic Huronia: Port	Pamphlet describing the history of Port
ОПП 19	McNicoll	McNicoll.
GHH 20	Historic Huronia: Town	Pamphlet describing the history of the Town
GHH 20	of Angels Part 2	of Angels (Part 2).
GHH 21	Historic Huronia:	Pamphlet describing the origins of Midland
	Midland Beginnings	(Parts 1 & 2).



### <u>Box 2:</u>

### **General History:**

### **B)** Ontario

ltem Number	Title	Description
GHO 1	Ontario History – Continuity and the Unbroken Chain: Issues in the Aboriginal History of Ontario	The Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume XCII, Number 1, Spring 2000
GHO 2	Ontario History	The Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume XCV, Number 1, Spring 2003
GHO 3	Ontario History	The Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume XCIV, Number 2, Autumn 2002
GHO 4	Ontario History	The Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume XCV, Number 2, Autumn 2003
GHO 5	Ontario History	The Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume XCVI, Number 2, Autumn 2004
GHO 6	Ontario Heritage Directory	The Ontario Historical Society, 2004
GHO 7	Ontario History – Feature on Heritage Homes and Preservation	The Quarterly Journal of the Ontario Historical Society, Volume LXIII, Number 3, September 1971
GHO 8	Consuming Passions: Eating and Drinking Traditions in Ontario	Collection of papers presented at the 101 <sup>st</sup> Annual Conference of the Ontario Historical Society at the Radisson Hotel, Ottawa, Ontario, May 4, 5, 6, 1989

## C) Simcoe County

ltem Number	Title	Description
GHSC 1	News and Views	Booklet by the Simcoe County Historical Association, June 1995, Vol.22, No.5
GHSC 2	Bits and Pieces of Simcoe County	Compiled history of various Simcoe County towns, written by the History Curators of the Women's Institutes in Simcoe County. Published in 1984
GHSC 3	The Story of Oro	Second edition book, published in 1987
GHSC 4	Simcoe County: The Recent Past	Book written by John Craig and published in 1977 by the Corporation of the County of Simcoe

# D) Tiny Township

ltem Number	Title	Description
GHTT 1 (two copies)	Tiny Township: A Story of Progress	Copy. Centennial year history, 1867-1967
GHTT 2	Tiny History Facts!	Copy. Interesting facts and photographs
GHTT 3	Robert Madrill Tax Receipt 1908	Scanned copy of a tax receipt from 1908
GHTT 4	Robert Madrill Tax Receipt 1903	Scanned copy of a tax receipt from 1904
GHTT 5	Ernest Madrill Tax Receipt 1912	Scanned copy of a tax receipt from 1912
GHTT 6	Crown Land Deed to Henry P. Madill	Scanned copy of a land deed for Henry P. Madill, May 28, 1884
GHTT 7	Collector's Receipt from John Paget 1871	Scanned copy of a collector's receipt from John Paget, 1871
GHTT 8	Tax Receipt for John Paget 1873	Scanned copy of a tax receipt for John Paget, 1873
GHTT 9	Bill of Sale and Land Deed between Barbara Madill and Robert Madill	Scanned copy of a bill of sale and land deed, including list of chattels and goods, 1876
GHTT 10	"My Grampa and his Mill"	Withall Mill history prepared by Greg Withall in grade 6, 1980. Information came from his grandfather

GHTT 11		Scanned copy of a crown land deed granted to John Paget on August 25, 1871
---------	--	--

GHTT 12	Tax Receipt for Robert Madill in 1900	Scanned copy of a tax receipt from 1900 to Robert Madill
GHTT 13	Tax Rates for the Township of Tiny 1912	Scanned copy of the Township of Tiny tax rates for the year 1912
GHTT 14	Memorandum of a Land Agreement for Lot 14 at Balm Beach	Scanned copy of a land agreement between R.J. Finley of Barrie and Mr. B.C. Mace of Toronto, June 11, 1938
GHTT 15	Abstract of Title for Lot 14 in reg'd plan 672 in the Township of Tiny	Scanned copy of an abstract of title for Balm Beach Lots, August 4, 1938
GHTT 16	Wyevale Residents Map	Numbered houses and names of residents of Wyevale, year unknown
GHTT 17	"History of Wyevale"	Scanned copy of a handwritten history of Wyevale by N. Reynolds
GHTT 18	"The History of the Wyevale Cement Block (1950-1970) and Wyevale Concrete Products (1970- Present)"	Typed history of Wyevale Cement Block and Wyevale Concrete Products, written by a member of the Campbell family
GHTT 19	"Le Français en Ontario? Perkinsfield"	French. Research paper written by Kathleen Lefaive in April of 1980
GHTT 20	"The French Settlement of Tiny"	Typed history of French settlement in the Township of Tiny. By C. Drury, year unknown
GHTT 21	A Natural History of the Township of Tiny	Written by T. Philip Adams and published by the Township of Tiny Historical and Heritage Committee in 2006
GHTT 22	"Cultural Heritage Resources – A Road Map for the Township of Tiny"	Heritage resource strategy document for the Township of Tiny, produced in 2009 and compiled by the Jones Consulting Group Ltd.
GHTT 23	Angus Rawn Letterhead	Letterhead from Angus Rawn, transport, livestock, and feed in Wyebridge, Ontario
GHTT 24	"Balm Beach Summerama 2010"	Article in the <i>Tiny Ties,</i> Labour day 2010
GHTT 25	The Quill Community Newspaper	Newspaper from April 1991, Volume 6, No.4. Guy Maurice on the cover
GHTT 26	Le Loup de Lafontaine	Copy. Written by Father Thomas Marchildon in 1955. French.

GHTT 27		An index of the history of the street names in the Township of Tiny.
GHTT 28	Descriptive Report 1844	Copy. Description of the Township of Tiny.

## Heritage Committee:

ltem Number	Title	Description
HC 1	Oral History for the Local Historical Society	A guide on conducting oral history interviews. Written by Willa K. Baum, published in 1995 by AltaMira Press (two copies)
HC 2	Local History Style Guide	Written by Fred McGuinness, published in 1984
HC 3	Ontario Arts Council	8 ITEMS. Pamphlet describes the role of the Ontario Arts Council; directory of Simcoe County Artisans in 1998; Ontario Arts Council strategic plan 1994-95 and 1996-97; four copies of OAC Notepad; Stratégie pour la conservation du patrimoine Ontarien; Ontario Arts Council Grants Listing from April 1, 1993 to March 31, 1994; Guide to Grants and Awards & Services 1994
HC 4	"Tiny Transportation Links"	Written by Marion Busch of the Historical and Heritage Committee of the Township of Tiny
HC 5	Tiny Township Historical and Heritage Committee Work Plan: 2001	Yearly objectives for the committee, 2001
HC 6	Tiny Ties	Tiny Ties Newspaper, Labour Day 2001, Vol VIII, Issue III
HC 7	Tiny Ties	Tiny Ties Newspaper, Thanksgiving 2001, Vol VIII, Issue IV
HC 8	The Observer	The Observer Newspaper, June 20, 1997
HC 9	Free Press	The Free Press Newspaper, January 38, 1983
HC 10	The Friday Times	The Friday Times Newspaper, January 28, 1983
HC 11	Free Press	The Free Press Newspaper, February 2, 1983
HC 12	"Year 2000 appointment book sells for \$14.95"	Newspaper article from the <i>Mirror</i> , September 17, 1999
HC 13	OHS Bulletin	OHS Bulletin, April 2003, Issue 139

HC 14	Historical Committee Papers	Various papers from 1994-2000
HC 15	Leah Kristufek	Papers recognizing Leah Kristufek for her her heritage volunteer efforts. Color photos included
HC 16	Letter from Mr. Douglas Arkett	Letter received December 5, 2006 requesting historical information on the migration of French settlers from Quebec. Original handwritten letter and photocopy version
HC 17	"A Statutory Chronology of Ontario: Counties and Municipalities"	Copy. Compiled by Thomas A. Hillman

## Houses and People:

ltem Number	Title	Description
H&P 1	Ray Marchand's Home	Report on the home, including architectural description, history, and black and white photographs. Report written by M. Thoms
H&P 2	Life History of Archie Bumstead	Booklet containing photographs and historical timeline of Archie Bumstead's life. Donated by David Lodell in 2008
H&P 3	"Marcelville Antiques"	Copy. Handwritten history of Marcel Robitaille, written and submitted by Marion Busch in January of 2002
H&P 4	Collector's Receipt 1871	Photocopy of the collector's receipt for the 1871 taxes paid by Albert E. Wright
H&P 5	"Former reeve a part of Perkinsfield history"	Copy. Newspaper article on Michael Asselin and the Asselin family from the <i>Free</i> <i>Press</i> , February 6, 1980
H&P 6	5 Matilda Street, Wyevale	History of the home at 5 Matilda Street in Wyevale. Includes copy of the deed, photographs, and newspaper article
H&P 7	W.S Robins Family Tree	Family tree information for Reeve W.S Robins and Councillor Henry Watson Copeland, including photographs
H&P 8	John Morris Darby 1917-1992	Brief biography on Reeve Morris Darby. Sponsored by North Simcoe Soil and Crop Improvement Association and Township of Tiny
H&P 9	"And They Settled in Penetanguishene"	Copy. Gidley Family history written by Bryan Gidley. Includes information and photographs on the Gidley Family in the

		area, Gidley Boat Works, and Penetanguishene
H&P 10	Dr. Jennie Gray and Mr. Frank Wildman	Copy. Biographies on Dr. Jennie Gray and Mr. Frank Wildman
H&P 11	Sucker Harvest and Other Stories: Boyhood Memories from Our Simcoe County Farm	Book by Frank Dyer
H&P 12	Annie Picotte and The Shack	Email with included picture of the shack and Annie Picotte Deed Triangle Redoubt 1852

# Resident Interviews:

ltem Number	Title	Description
RI 1	Ted Hall	Autobiography of Ted Hall, including photographs, written in 2016.
RI 2	Interview with Lorna Webb	Transcriptions of interview with Lorna Webb, conducted by Autumn Varley and Gillian Reynolds on July 15 <sup>th</sup> and July 22 <sup>nd</sup> , 2015.
RI 3	Lorna Webb	Biography of Lorna Webb based on the interviews conducted on July 15 <sup>th</sup> and July 22 <sup>nd</sup> , 2015. Written in 2016.
RI 4	Interview with Ross and Carol Withall	Transcription of interview with Ross and Carol Withall, conducted by Gillian Reynolds and Autumn Varley on July 16 <sup>th</sup> , 2015.
RI 5	Ross and Carol Withall	Biography of Ross and Carol Withall based on the interview conducted on July 16 <sup>th</sup> , 2015. Written in 2016.

RI 6	Interview with Carol Withall	Transcription of interview with Carol Withall, conducted by Robert Brockhouse and Amanda Swick on July 5 <sup>th</sup> , 2016. Contains a history of the Tiny Marsh.
RI 7	Carol Withall; Growing up on the Tiny Marsh	Biography of Carol Withall based on the interview conducted on July 5 <sup>th</sup> , 2016. Written in 2016. Contains a history of the Tiny Marsh, as Carol reflects her upbringing and family's past with the area.
RI 8	Interview with Gabriel and Louise Marchand	Transcription of interview with Gabriel and Louise Marchand, conducted by Autumn Varley on July 9 <sup>th</sup> , 2015.
RI 9	Gabriel Marchand	Biography of Gabriel Marchand based on the interview conducted on July 9 <sup>th</sup> , 2015. Written in 2016.



### <u>Box 3:</u>

#### <u>Jesuits:</u>

ltem Number	Title	Description
Jesuits 1	The Huron Relation of 1635	Jean de Brébeuf relation from 1635. Produced by the Martyrs' Shrine in 1972
Jesuits 2	Shadows Over Huronia	Account by Paul Ragueneau, S.J. Printed in 1972

### <u>Maps:</u>

ltem Number	Title	Description
Maps 1	Map of Tiny School Sections	Map of Tiny School Sections from 1885 (MISSING)
Maps 2	Tiny Township	Maps of Tiny Township 1885, 1888 (MISSING)
Maps 3	Tiny Township	Photocopied map of Tiny Township
Maps 4	Penetanguishene Plan	Copy. Penetanguishene Harbour and surrounding lots. Includes Township of Tiny and Tay. July 10, 1957. Shows the public harbor limits. Included is a letter of description detailing information on the lots and their limits
Maps 5	Cemetery Locations	Copy. Black and white Township of Tiny map, with red pen marking the locations of cemeteries in the Township

## <u>Military:</u>

ltem Number	Title	Description
Military 1	Seventy Years of Service	A history of the Royal Canadian Army Medical Corps. Written by G.W.L Nicholson, published Borealis Press, 1977

## <u>Museums:</u>

ltem Number	Title	Description
Museums 1	Museum Reference Material	Black binder including information on the Simcoe County Museum, standards, operating, and management for museums

## Native Peoples:

ltem Number	Title	Description
NP 1	A Profile of Native People in Ontario	Book published by the Ontario Ministry of Citizenship and Culture, 1983

## Newspaper Articles:

ltem Number	Title	Description
NA 1	"Grist mill found 2 <sup>nd</sup> chance at life"	Newspaper clipping from the <i>Free Press</i> , December 9, 1998
NA 2	"Wastes dumped near Penetang"	Newspaper clipping regarding the liquid industrial waste that had been dumped at the old Tiny Township landfill
NA 3	Northern Advance and County of Simcoe General Advertiser	Special reprint of the October 28, 1875 newspaper by the Barrie Banner on October 29, 1975
NA 4	Mill Log Book	Log book containing the inventory and pricing from different mills, 1968-1969
NA 5	Trent Valley Canal Association	Letter regarding the recognition of the Trent Valley Canal Association, dated June 4, 1898
NA 6	"Withall's mill one of last in Huronia"	Copy. Newspaper article from the Elmvale Lance, July 30, 1970
NA 7	"Flashback: Withalls mill dam"	Copy. Newspaper article

NA 8	Withall Mill Log Book	Photocopy of Withall Mill Log book dated January 1943. The original resides with Carol and Ross Withall
NA 9	"Wyevale Centennial Edition"	Newspaper articles, Wyevale Centennial Edition, The Shopping News, July 10, 1980
NA 10	Wyevale Centennial Brochure	Copy. Brochure for the unveiling and dedication of a historical plaque to commemorate Wyevale's Centennial, July 19, 1980
NA 11	"Frolic opens with snip"	Copy. Newspaper clipping of the ribbon cutting to open the Winter Frolics in Wyevale
NA 12	"Getting to know Wyevale"	Copy. Newspaper article from June 11, 1980
NA 13	Winter Frolics Queens	Copy. Newspaper clipping of crowned Winter Frolics Queen
NA 14	Brian French in Barrel	Copy. Photograph of Brian French in a barrel. How the weekly wash was done years ago in Wyevale
NA 15	"Reunion for teacher"	Copy. Newspaper clipping of Wyevale teacher reunion. Photographed are Freeman, Mrs. Hodgins, Verna Nerpin, Lillian Hall, Muriel Moreside, and Jeanne Webb
NA 16	"Rolling home"	Copy. Newspaper clipping of Wyevale Centennial parade
NA 17	"Winterfrolic all ready"	Copy. Newspaper clipping, preparations of winter frolic activities. Photographed are Ferdinand Moreau, Bill Withall and Willy Cox
NA 18	"Wyevale carnival queen contestants"	Copy. Newspaper clipping, Wyevale Carnival Queen contestants. Photographed are Victoria Burling, Theresa Lalonde, Jean Campbell, Connie Baker, Wendy Downer, Jane Webber and Jennifer Caston
NA 19	"Wyevale Centennial draws thousands to party"	Copy. Newspaper clipping
NA 20	"Wyevale Centennial through camera's lens"	Copy. Newspaper clipping
NA 21	"Wyevale Winterfrolics was a major weekend success"	Copy. Newspaper clipping

NA 22	"Remember St. Patrick post office?"	Copy. Newspaper article by Narcisse Pelletier detailing the historical information on the post office. Attached is a copy of handwritten information on other Township of Tiny post offices
-------	-------------------------------------	---

NA 23	"Pioneers of a hundred years ago made their way to Tiny on foot"	Copy. Newspaper article by Michael Asselin detailing the history of Perkinsfield and his family, October 1966
NA 24	"Recalls early history of Perkinsfield area"	Copy. Newspaper article by Michael Asselin, October 1966 (MISSING)
NA25	"Tiny's Heritage Committee" (pg. 12) "Dick's Tiny Corner" (pg. 15)	Original. Springwater News newspaper articles by Dick Wesselo detailing the Heritage Advisory Committee's accomplishments and heritage designations in 2015
NA 26	"Postcards Bring Tiny Township's heritage to life'	Original, laminated. Newspaper article in the Midland Free Press promoting the sale of the Township of Tiny's heritage endeavors and vintage postcard sales, June 1997. Original examples of the four postcard designs included.
NA 27	"New Silo Safety Control is Installed in Dairy Barn at Grandview Farms"	Original. The Symbol, published by Ontario Hydro. Article in regard to new remote safety equipment for silos, pertaining to Ted Hall's farm, December 1973.
NA 28	"Fire destroys two homes"	Copy. Newspaper article documenting the fire at the Hall farm which burned down the family homes, April 1972
NA 29	"How they 'rocked' in earlier days"	Copy. Newspaper article of Pine Ridge Women's Institute's pioneer open house. Photographed Mrs. Walter Marcellus and Margaret Webb
NA 30	"Portraits of the Past: Balm Beach Amusements"	Copy. Newspaper article depicting J.W. Bald post card of Balm Beach store front. Picture by Rene Hackstetter
NA 31	"Farming the old fashioned way"	Copy. Newspaper article of Frank Caston and Robert Trew's 1920's steam engine and vintage thresher used to thresh Caston's Wyevale harvest

NA 32	"George Morrison: A Country Parson Himself"	Copy. Newspaper article tilted Country Parson's Delightful book tells of the Fortudes of Rural life in Wye Valley
NA 33	"Mina Parnell watches Wyevale grow"	Copy. Newspaper article Happy 100 <sup>th</sup> Birthday Wyevale Centennial Edition. 1980 print. Photographed Mina Parnell and Young neighbor
NA 34	"Wyevale looks back on 100 years"	Copy. Newspaper article memories of Wyevale. Printed July 10, 1980
NA 35	"Wyevale Churches: from past to present"	Copy. Newspaper article. Photographed The Presbyterian church, Free Methodist church and The Tweedsmuir Committee
NA 36	"Three schools in Wyevale history"	Copy. Newspaper article of History of school section No. 14 Tiny. Photographed The old school house and the class of 1940
NA 37	"Sugar and Spice" by Billy Smiley	Copy. Newspaper article from Elmvale. Published June 26, 1974

## Outside of Tiny Township:

ltem Number	Title	Description
OTT 1	Midland's Guide to Living on Easy Street	Booklet by the Midland L.A.C.A.C. Committee published in 2000. The people, places and events that influenced the naming of Midland's streets
OTT 2	Tay Heritage Calendar 2000	Tay Township Heritage Calendar. Includes old photographs of Tay Township
OTT 3	Tay Heritage Calendar 2001	Tay Township Heritage Calendar. Includes old photographs of Tay Township
OTT 4 (two copies)	"Penetanguishene: Glimpses of Our Past"	Two brochures that provide historical information on Penetanguishene and its

		heritage homes, map and drawings included. Published by Heritage Penetanguishene
OTT 5	County Herald	Newspaper. May 3, 1963

### Pioneers:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Pioneers 1 (two copies)	The Life Story of an Old Pioneer	Copy. Written by Cecil Knuff
Pioneers 2	Simcoe County Pioneer and Historical Society	Pioneer papers No. 4. Published in Barrie by the Society in 1911

## Politics:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Politics 1	The Law of Subdivision Control in Ontario	Book. Written by Sidney H. Troister and published by Carswell in 1988
Politics 2	The Municipal Act – Revised Statutes of Ontario, 1950	Book. Printed and published by Baptist Johnson, printer to the King's Most Excellent Majesty, 1951
Politics 3	Committees of Adjustment	Book. Selected decisions of the Ontario Municipal Board, edited by Michael John Smither, 1971
Politics 4	Statutory Duties of the Municipal Clerk	Book. An index and a management advisory publication, December 1977
Politics 5	The Tile Drainage Act – Revised Statutes of Ontario, 1960	Booklet. Printed and published by Frank Fogg, Queen's Printer, 1969
Politics 6 (two copies)	Regulation Made Under the Tile Drainage Act, 1971	Booklet. Printed and published by William Kinmond, Queen's Printer and Publisher, 1971
Politics 7	Letter from J.H.W. Cavey to G. Marchand	Letter regarding water lots at Penetang Harbour. Attached is a Memorandum. February 6, 1962
Politics 8	Bill: An Act to amend the Municipal Act	Booklet. Printed and published by Baptist Johnston, printer to the Queen's Most Excellent Majesty, 1952
Politics 9	A Suggested Code of Practice	Booklet. Regarding the establishment of new livestock buildings and disposal of

		animal wastes. Prepared by the Department of Energy and Resources Management and the Ontario Department of Agriculture and Food, 1970
Politics 10	Council Members	Index of previous Council members of the Township of Tiny from 1851 until 2016.
Politics 11	Town Mayors and Reeves	Index of previous Mayors and Reeves of the Township of Tiny from 1851 until 2016.
Politics 12	Biography of Samuel Fraser	Biography of Samuel Fraser, the first Reeve of the Township of Tiny from 1851-1856, serving again in 1859.
Politics 13	George and Sandy Cornell: Building a Stronger Community Together	Article in December 2018 Neighbours in the Heart of Tiny magazine on Township of Tiny Mayor & Simcoe County Warden George Cornell and his wife Sandy Cornell.

## Property:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Property 1	Land Deed between Canadian National Railway Company and The Corporation of the Township of Tiny	Copy. Land deed and agreement between the Canadian National Railway Company and The Corporation of the Township of Tiny, May 25, 1978
Property 2	7 Concession Road 5 West	List of previous owners of 7 Concession Road 5 West in Wyevale from 1885 to 2013.

## **Publications:**

Publications 1	Balm Beach Post Office and Store	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Balm Beach Post Office and Store. Picture c. 1947.
Publications 2	Mailloux's Store and Summer Post Office	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Mailloux's Store and Summer Post Office. Picture c. 1965.
Publications 3	North Simcoe Railway Train 1383	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting North Simcoe Railway Train 1383. Picture c. 1879.

Publications 4	Wyevale Grist Mill	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Wyevale Grist Mill. Picture c. 1906.
Publications 5	Wyevale Train Station	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Wyevale Train Station. Picture c. 1879.

## Recollections Book 1995:

ltem Number	Title	Description
RB 1	Recollections 1995 Correspondence	Various correspondence regarding errors made in the book, orders placed, etc.
RB 2	Order forms and buyers list for <i>Recollections</i> 1995 book	Includes order cards, purchaser information, and distribution information
RB 3	<i>Recollections</i> Newspaper articles	Various newspaper articles regarding the launch and distribution of <i>Recollections</i> , 1995
RB 4	Rough draft of <i>Recollections</i> 1995 book	Original handwritten and typed rough draft of <i>Recollections</i> , 1995
RB 5	"Be a Part of Tiny Township's History"	Information sheets with names for those who wished to contribute to the book



### <u>Box 4:</u>

### **Recreation:**

Item Number	Title	Description
Recreation 1	"The History of Tiny Trails"	Typed and written by Rene Laurin, 1989
Recreation 2 (two copies)	Township of Tiny Adventure Camp Badge	Two yellow and red circular badges from the 1986 Adventure Camp
Recreation 3	"History of Camp Wildman"	A history of Camp Wildman. Typed
Recreation 4	"Now this is how we do it"	Newspaper clipping. Midland OPP and Midland-Penetang Ambulance Service meeting with day campers, September 3, 1975
Recreation 5	"Youth projects in Tiny get off ground July 1"	Newspaper article. Regarding summer day camps 1975. <i>Free Press</i> , May 14, 1975
Recreation 6	"Tay Twp youngsters step back in time"	Newspaper article. July 14, 1978
Recreation 7	"Adventure and Sport Camp provides Tiny children with fun"	Newspaper article. <i>Huronia Holiday</i> , August 2, 1978.
Recreation 8	"Themes for Special Events"	List of various themes for special events. Year unknown
Recreation 9	"Camp children learn of police and ambulance services"	Newspaper clipping. <i>Free Press</i> , September 3, 1975
Recreation 10	Tiny Trails photo album	Photo album containing photos of the Tiny Trails and Tiny Trails Relay 2000
Recreation 11	2003 Softball Official Constitution and by- laws	Ontario Amateur Softball Association. 80 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary Edition. Charles W.B. Lant and Associates Incorporated 1933

	1	
Recreation 12	1999 Peewee "C" Fastball Championship	Official Program for 1999 Peewee "C" Fastball Championship. Held on August 21 <sup>st</sup> and 22 <sup>nd</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 13	2000 Peewee "C" Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2000 Peewee "C" Fastball Championship. Held on August 19 <sup>th</sup> and 20 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 14	2003 Bantam Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2003 Bantam Fastball Championship. Held on August 9 <sup>th</sup> and 10 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 15	2005 Junior B Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2005 Junior B Fastball Championship. Held on August 13 <sup>th</sup> and 14 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 16	2005 Midgit "C" Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2005 Midgit "C" Fastball Championship. Held on August 20 <sup>th</sup> and 21 <sup>st</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 17	2006 Peewee "A" Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2006 Peewee "A" Fastball Championship. Held on August 12 <sup>th</sup> and 13 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 18	2006 Midgit "B" Fastball Championship	Official Program for 2006 Midgit "B" Fastball Championship. Held on August 19 <sup>th</sup> and 20 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 19	2006 Midgit "B" Fastball Championship Two Day Admission Ticket	2006 Midgit "B" Fastball Championship Two Day Admission Ticket for 2006 Midgit "B" Fastball Championship held on August 19 <sup>th</sup> and 20 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 20	2009 Squirt Provincial Tournament	Official Program for 2009 Squirt Provincial Tournament. Held on August 8 <sup>th</sup> and 9 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 21	2012 Peewee Elimination tournament	Official Program for 2012 Peewee Elimination tournament. Held on July 13 <sup>th</sup> and 15 <sup>th</sup> in Toanche Park, Tiny
Recreation 22	Relay 2000	A collection of documents (photos, newspaper clippings, official program, correspondence, etc.) regarding the Relay 200 held August 10 to 13, 2000

### Historical Objects:

ltem Number	Title	Description
HO 1	Coleman Instant Light Iron	Antique iron in box
HO 2	Township of Tiny Miniature Plate	Small white plate with gold rim. Township of Tiny symbol on the inside. Made by Creemore China & Glass, Creemore Ontario
НО З	Balm Beach Post Office and Store	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Balm Beach Post Office and Store. Picture c. 1947.
HO 4	Mailloux's Store and Summer Post Office	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Mailloux's Store and Summer Post Office. Picture c. 1965.
HO 5	North Simcoe Railway Train 1383	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting North Simcoe Railway Train 1383. Picture c. 1879.
HO 6	Wyevale Grist Mill	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Wyevale Grist Mill. Picture c. 1906.
HO 7	Wyevale Train Station	Post card from the Memories of Tiny collection depicting Wyevale Train Station. Picture c. 1879.



### <u>Box 5:</u>

#### **Schools and Education:**

ltem Number	Title	Description
S&E 1	"French Immersion Education in Simcoe County"	Newspaper article. <i>The New Observer</i> <i>Community Newspaper</i> , December 3, 1999
S&E 2	"A History of School Section No.15 Tiny"	Typed history of school section No. 15
S&E 3	Account book for Tiny Township schools	Original documents. Beginning in October of 1862
S&E 4	"Group at the Reunion at S.S. No.15"	Original documents. List of all those who attended the July 11, 1964 reunion at S.S. No. 15 Tiny. Includes photographs and list of all the teachers of the school
S&E 5	"Old Picture S.S. #15 Tiny"	Original. Handwritten list of all children in the photo. Black and white photograph included
S&E 6	"Deed of land for First School"	Copy. Dated March 11, 1861. Land deed between Justus Rutherford and Trustees of School Section No.6 Tiny Township
S&E 7	"Deed for Lefaives' Corner School"	Copy. Dated June 27, 1877. Land deed between William Campbell and the Trustees of S.S. No. 6 Tiny Township
S&E 8	"L'Ecole de Lefaive's Corner"	Copy. French essay written by Patricia Lespérance for Mme. G. Roy-Manshart at Ecole Secondaire Penetanguishene. History and memories of Lefaive's Corner school
S&E 9	History of Perkinsfield School	Copy. Typed history of the Saints Martyrs Canadiens School in Perkinsfield. Includes drawing of the school

S&E 10	Daily Attendance Register for S.S. #14 Wyevale School.	Original. "Daily Register for Recording the Attendancce of Pupils in S.S. #14 in the Village of Wyevale for the year 1923. " Handwritten by Ms. Ruth Hodgins.
--------	--	--

## Transportation:

Item Number	Title	Description
Transportation 1	"The Northern Railway"	Copy. Chapters from A History of Simcoe County regarding the railways in the area
Transportation 2 (twelve copies)	"Tiny Transportation Links"	Article written by Marion Busch of the Historical and Heritage Committee of the Township of Tiny regarding the evolution of transportation in the Township of Tiny
Transportation 3	"Residents rally to resurrect CN station"	Newspaper article. <i>The Free Press</i> , April 12, 2002
Transportation 4	Letters and Map regarding the railway through the Township	Letters dated from 1922. Map date unknown
Transportation 5 (two copies)	"Brussels train station plan"	Сору
Transportation 6 (two copies)	Agreement and Deed between the North Simcoe Railway Company and the Township of Tiny	Сору. 1874
Transportation 7 (two copies)	The North Simcoe Railway	Booklet put out by the Historical and Heritage Committee in September 2003
Transportation 8	Gift Agreement Form – Simcoe County Museum	A model of the Wyevale Railway Station was gifted to the Simcoe County Museum in 1980.
Transportation 9	Footpaths to Freeways. The story of Ontario's Roads. Ontario's Bicentennial 1784 – 1984	Book. Written by the Historial Committee Public and Safety Information Branch.
Transportation 10	Handbook of Steel Drainage & Highway Construction Products	Book. Published by the American Iron and Steel Institute.
Transportation 11	Use of Salt for Snow and Ice Control	Training Guide. Department of Transportation and Communications.
Transportation 12	Congratulatory Certificate	Congratulatory Certificate from Province of Ontario to Township of Tiny

		on the opening of the new Roads Department Complex - 1991
Transportation 13	1965 Plow	Framed picture of 1965 plow truck

### <u>VHS:</u>

Item Number	Title	Description
VHS 1	Rev. A.P. Addison	Video tape

### <u>Voyageurs:</u>

Item Number	Title	Description
Voyageurs 1	"The Migration of Voyageurs From Drummond Island to Penetanguishene in 1828"	Copy. Published by the Ontario Historical Society, 1901

### War:

Item Number	Title	Description
War 1	Vimy	Book. Written by Pierre Berton, published by McClelland and Stewart, 1986
War 2	The Beaver	Magazine. Special feature on the Great War. October/November 2008

## Way We Were:

Item Number	Title	Description
WWW 1	"Way We Were Register"	Guest registry list for Way We Were event
WWW 2	"Way We Were Tiny Invite List"	List and information on those who were invited to the event
WWW 3	Scanned photos	Flash drive with scanned photos that were collected during the Way We Were Tiny event
WWW 4	"People interviewed at the Way We Were Tiny"	Stories from those who were interviewed at the Way We Were Tiny

WWW 5	Way We Were	Colour photographs from the Way We
VVVVV 5	photographs	Were Tiny event



### <u>Box 6:</u>

#### Auditor's Reports:

ltem Number	Title	Description
AR 1	Auditors' Report for the Township of Tiny 1926	Сору
AR 2	Auditors' Report for the Township of Tiny 1932	Сору
AR 3	Auditors' Report for the Township of Tiny 1934	Сору
AR 4	Annual Report of Municipal Statistics 1952	Original

#### Statements:

ltem Number	Title	Description
Statements	Statement from Mrs.	Original. Regarding persuasion of voting.
1	Arthur Belcourt	Dated November 11, 1938

### Voters' List:

ltem	Title	Description	
Number			

VL 1	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1891	
VL 2	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1950	
VL 3	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1951	
VL 4	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1952	
VL 5	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1953	
VL 6	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1955	
VL 7	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1956	
VL 8	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1957	
VL 9	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1958	
VL 10	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1959	
VL 11	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1960	
VL 12	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1961	
VL 13	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1962	
VL 14	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1963	
VL 15	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1964	
VL 16	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1966	
VL 17	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1968	
VL 18	Voters' List for the	Original
	Township of Tiny 1970	
VL 19	Preliminary List of	Original
	Electors for Township of	
	Tiny 1994	
VL 20	Preliminary List of	Original
	Electors for Township of	
	Tiny 1997	
VL 21	Preliminary List of	Original
	Electors for Township of	
	Tiny 2000	



<u>Box 7:</u>

### Photo Binder 1:

ltem Number	Title	Description
1	Ossossane Bone Pit sign	Colour. Large wood sign, brown and yellow paint, attached to a rock foundation
2	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour
3	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour
4	Ossossane Bone Pit sign	Colour. Large wood sign, brown and yellow paint, attached to a rock foundation
5	Ossossane Bone Pit	Colour
6	Ossossane Bone Pit sign	Colour. Large wood sign, brown and yellow paint, attached to a rock foundation
7	Ossossane Bone Pit sign	Colour. Large wood sign, brown and yellow paint, attached to a rock foundation
8	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour. Bag full of cans next to pine tree
9	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour. Wire and cedar post fencing
10	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour
11	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour
12	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour

13	Ossossane Bone Pit site	Colour. Entrance to the site
14	Awenda Provincial Park sign	Colour. 1990s. Brown sign with white lettering
15	Bernie-Leclair Memorial Park Sign	Colour. 1990s. Red sign with yellow lettering
16	Perkinsfield Park Sign	Colour. 1990s. Brown sign with yellow lettering
17	Perkinsfield Ball Diamond	Colour. 1990s.
18	Woodland Beach Park	Colour. 1990s. Red sign with yellow lettering. Fire hall behind sign
19	Toanche Park Sign	Colour. 1990s. Red sign with yellow lettering
20	Toanche Ball Diamond	Colour. 1990s
21	Toanche Park	Colour. 1990s
22	Wyevale Park	Colour. 1990s
23	Midland Mall Display	Colour. 1990s. Township of Tiny Historical Committee
24	Midland Mall Display	Colour. 1990s. Township of Tiny Historical Committee
25	Huronia Airport	Colour. 1990s
26	Classic Airlines Airplane at Huronia Airport	Colour. 1990s
27	Global TV Blimp	Colour. 1990s. White and red blimp
28	Lafontaine Girl's Garden Club	Black and White. Lafontaine Girl's Garden Club display at crop competition
29	Lafontaine Crop Competition	Black and White. Lafontaine crop competition, circa 1950s
30	Lafontaine Crop Competition in Seed Potatoes	Black and White. Lafontaine crop competition in seed potatoes, circa 1950s
31	Barn Raising near Wyevale	Black and White. 1920s. Barn raising near Wyevale on Wildman property
32	Former Railway Trestle South of Wyevale	Black and White
33	Railway Trestle South of Wyevale	Colour
34	Wyevale Train Station	Black and White
35	Wyevale Train Station	Black and White
36	Thunder Bay Mill	Black and White. 1911
37	Withall's Mill	Colour. Circa 1991, Withall's Mill on Concession 4 East, Tiny Township

38	Indian Maiden	Black and White. Ferry boat to Christian Island
39	Cedar Point	Colour. Dock at Cedar Point
40	Cedar Point Cottage	Colour. Wood cottage at Cedar Point
41	Beckwith Island	Colour. Beckwith Island from Cedar Point
42	Beckwith and Christian	Colour
43	Cove Beach	Black and White. Copy of photograph. Cottage down at the Bay
44	Cove Beach	Black and White. Copy. Cottage on Bay
45	Cove Beach Fish	Black and White. Copy. Large quantities of fish caught at Cove Beach
46	Cove Beach Boats	Black and White. Copy. Boats at Cove Beach

47	Council Members 1980- 1982	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve John Lackie, Reeve Morris Darby, Councillor John Butler Back Row: Councillor Ron Hamelin, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor Gabriel Brunelle
48	Council Members 1982- 1983	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve John Lackie, Reeve Morris Darby, Councillor Gabriel Brunelle Back Row: Councillor Ralph Mertz, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor Ron Hamelin
49	Council Members 1983	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve John Lackie, Reeve Morris Darby, Councillor Ron Hamelin Back Row: Councillor Gabriel Brunelle, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor Harry Hunt
50	Council Members 1983- 1985	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve John Lackie, Reeve Morris Darby, Councillor Gabriel Brunelle

		Back Row: Councillor Harry Hunt, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor John Butler
51	Council Members 1988- 1991	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve Ross Hamelin, Reeve Anthony Lancia, Councillor Gary Posey Back Row: Councillor Martin Dorion, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor Peter Stubbins
52	Council Members 1986- 1988	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve Peter Brusher, Reeve Morris Darby, Councillor Ross Hastings Back Row: Councillor Art Dyer, Administrator Guy Maurice, Councillor Montcalm Maurice
53	Council Members 1991- 1994	Colour. Front Row: Deputy Reeve Peter Stubbins, Reeve Ross Hastings, Councillor Gail Barrie Back Row: Councillor Fern Maurice, Administrator Beth Oosthuizen, Councillor Doug Taylor

54	Council Members 1995	Black and White. Front Row: Deputy Reeve Doug Taylor, Reeve Anthony Lancia, Councillor Ron Clement Back Row: Councillor Susan Kronschnabl, Administrator Vicki Robertson, Councillor Evelyn Klym
55	Council Members 1997- 2000	Colour. Front Row: Deputy P. O'Driscoll, Reeve Anthony Lancia, Councillor F. Hughes Back Row: Councillor Gary Posey, Administrator Vicki Robertson, Councillor Gordon Salisbury
56	Tiny Township Administration Staff 1993	Colour. Front Row: Pat Earl, Judy Cabell, Beth Oosthuizen, Angelina Peters, Carole Crossley Middle Row: Carmen Gignac, Sue Cousineau, Anita Weatherall, Brenda Biggs, Todd Stocks, Paul Ryan

		Back Row: Vicki Robertson, Larry Crawford, Roger Robitaille, Kerry Vasey, Rene Laurin
57	Tiny Township Road Staff 1995	Colour. Front Row: Glenn Desroches, Remi Maurice, Andy Dubeau, Boyd Leonard Back Row: Mark Archer, Mark Marcellus, Omer Lesperance, Mike Taylor, Rosaire Robitaille, Martial Grenier, Ross Withall
58	Tiny Township Council Members and Fire Department	Colour. Front Row: Willard Grisdale, Roger Moreau, Rick Mailloux, Laurence Reynolds, Ted Hall, Len Mailloux, Gary Preston, Robert Lowes, Neil Mailloux Middle Row: Doug Ladouceur, Dave Devillers, Gord Stewart, George Godsmark, Guy Maurice, Doug Cabell, Pete Maurice, Ross Withall, Raymond Hamelin Back Row: Fern Maurice, Peter Stubbins, Ross Hastings, Gail Barrie, Doug Taylor
59	Crime Watch Under Way Program	Colour. Photograph taken in front of the Tiny Township office, September 27, 1985. Morris Darby, Murray Cooper, Jim McIntosh
60	Crime Watch Sign	Colour. Photograph taken in front of the Tiny Township office, September 27, 1985. Morris Darby and Murray Cooper

61	Bottineau's in front of Macavalley School	Colour. Husband, wife and child in front of the school. Date unknown
62	Peddler from Randolph	Black and White. Peddler in Randolph, circa 1890
63	Solomon Vallee and his wife Rosalie	Black and White. Date unknown. Settlers in Lafontaine from Quebec
64	Andy Dumais and Fernand Maurice	Colour. Tiny Township police officers, circa 1953-1965
65	Fabian Bottineau	Black and White. Fabien Bottineau tapping a maple tree for syrup. Macavalley school in background, date unknown
66	Elizabeth Langden Desroches	Black and White. Portrait of Elizabeth Langden Desroches at age 74 in 1923
67	Frank Caston	Black and White. Photograph of Frank Caston, engineer for CNR in 1945
68	Wyebridge	Black and White. Photograph of Wyebridge, taken from the West in 1895
69	Perkinsfield	Colour. Perkinsfield in 1995, view from the North

70	Lafontaine	Colour. Lafontaine from the park, 1995
71	340 Silver Birch	Colour. 340 Silver Birch sign with house to the left, 1995
72	Midland Golf and Country Club	Colour. Midland Golf and Country Club, 1995
73	Brooklea Golf and County Club	Colour. Brooklea Golf and Country Club, 1995
74	Maple Syrup Making	Black and White. Making maple syrup, circa 1900s
75	Campground at Balm Beach	Black and White. Three people in front of a tent at a campground in Balm Beach, date unknown
76	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
77	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
78	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
79	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
80	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
81	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
82	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
83	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Colour.
84	Model of Wyevale Train Station	Black and White.
85	Demolition of Perkinsfield Rectory	Colour. Several copies of photographs taken by Anthony Lancia

# Photo Binder 2:

ltem Number	Title	Description
1	S.S. #3 Evergreen School	Colour. Owner of S.S. #3 Evergreen in front of building, 1993
2	Gibson School Group	Black and White. Group of boys in front of Gibson school, circa 1930
3	Gibson School Group	Black and White. Group of students in front of Gibson school, circa 1930
4	S.S. #12 Gibson Sign	Colour. Sign on Gibson school, circa 1995

5	Gibson School Group	Black and White. S.S. #12 school group, circa 1902
6	S.S #12 Gibson School	Colour. The school circa 1995
7	Ecole des Saints- Martyrs Canadiens	Colour. The school circa 1993
8	Ecole des Saints Martyrs Canadiens	Colour. The school circa 1993
9	Perkinsfield School Group	Black and White. School group circa 1950
10	Perkinsfield School Group	Black and White. School group circa 1950
11	S.S. #13 Tiny	Black and White. School group photo circa 1945
12	Perkinsfield School	Black and White. S.S. #13 Tiny circa 1913
13	Perkinsfield School	Black and White. Circa 1936
14	Perkinsfield School	Black and White. Circa 1948
15	Perkinsfield School Group	Black and White. Circa 1950s
16	Perkinsfield School Group	Black and White. Date unknown
17	Perkinsfield Classroom	Black and White. Classroom circa 1940s, two girls in front are Rita Belcourt and Edith Marson
18	Perkinsfield Pageant	Black and White. S.S. #13 pageant
19	S.S #14 Wyevale	Black and White. Circa 1913
20	S.S #14 Wyevale	Colour. Circa 1993

21	S.S #14 Wyevale	Colour. Circa 1993. Close up of front entrance
22	Gibson School	Colour. Gibson school circa 1993
23	Gibson School	Colour. Gibson school circa 1993
24	Gibson Class	Colour. Date unknown
25	Wyebridge Central Public School	Black and White. Circa 1969
26	Mountain School	Colour. Circa 1993
27	Mountain School Class	Colour. Class photo circa April 1968
28	Two Individuals in Front of Macavalley School	Black and White. Date unknown
29	Macavalley School	Sepia. From article in The Free Press
29	Closing	Herald, September 2, 1959
30	S.S. #18 Methodist	Black and White. Also known as Dorion
	Point	School, date unknown
31	S.S. #18 Boys	Black and White. Circa 1947
32	S.S. #18 Girls	Black and White. Circa 1947

33	S.S #18 Zita Dorion	Black and White. Circa 1947
34	S.S. #20 Saurin Group	Black and White. Saurin school group outside of the school, date unknown
35	Huldah Craig Portrait	Sepia. Portrait of Huldah Craig, teacher at S.S. #20 Saurin in 1889
36	S.S. #20 School Children	Black and White. Date unknown
37	S.S. #20 School Group	Black and White. School children on rock. Date unknown
38	S.S. #20 Children in Costumes	Black and White. Children's Halloween costumes indoors. Date unknown
39	S.S. #22 Northwest Basin	Colour. Circa 1993
40	S.S. #22 Northwest Basin	Colour. Circa 1993
41	S.S. #22 School Group	Black and White. Circa 1943
42	S.S. #22 School Group	Black and White. Circa 1950s
43	S.S. #23 Tiny	Black and White. Circa 1942
44	S.S. #23 School Group	Sepia. May 1934
45	S.S. #24 School Group	Black and White. Thunder Bay Beach school group, grades one to eight, date unknown
46	S.S. #24 Girls at Easter	Black and White. Three girls in front of school at Easter time, date unknown
47	Ecole Sainte-Croix	Black and White. Date unknown
48	Ecole Sainte-Croix	Colour. Circa 1994
49	Ecole Sainte-Croix	Colour. Circa 1994
50	Ecole Sainte-Croix Class from 1962-63	Black and White. Students at Ecole Sainte- Croix in 1962-1963
51	Lafontaine Continuation School Graduation Invite	Colour. Photo of an invitation to the graduation ceremony at Lafontaine Continuation School, June 19, 1949
52	Wyebridge Central/ Wyevale School/ Mountain School	Black and White. Photographs of all three circa 1968 and 1969
53	Wyebridge Central School Class	Colour. Grade 4s in 1972-1973
54	Penetanguishene Public School	Black and White. Owen and Robert Street. Date unknown
55	Church in the Pines Sign	Colour. Red sign with yellow lettering, date unknown
56	Penetanguishene Public School	Black and White. Owen and Robert Street. Date unknown
57	Woodland Beach Church	Colour. Date unknown

58	St-Patrick's Church	Colour. Looking North on County Road 6, date unknown
59	St-Patrick's Rectory	Colour. Looking North on County Road 6, date unknown
60	Our Lady of the Rosary	Colour. Side view taken from Champlain Road, 1994
61	Eglise Sainte-Croix	Colour. Includes church, rectory, deli, sale paroissiale, date unknown
62	Salle Paroissiale	Colour. Date unknown
63	First World War Monument in Waverley	Colour. Date unknown
64	First World War Monument in Waverley	Colour. 1993
65	Second World War Monument Waverley	Colour. Listing the men from Tiny who died in the Second World War. Date unknown
66	First World War Monument Waverley	Colour. 1993
67	Calvary Cross	Colour. Erected in 1946 by the family of Mr. Albert Maurice. Date unknown
68	Randolph Cross	Colour. Originally erected in 1868 and replaced in 1980. Date unknown
69	Marchildon Cross	Colour. Date unknown
70	Marchildon Cross	Colour. Date unknown
71	Champlain Cross	Colour. Date unknown
72	Carhagouha Cross	Colour. Date unknown
73	Carhagouha Cross	Colour. Date unknown
74	Gas Pumps in Perkinsfield	Black and White. Gas pumps on the corner of County Road 6 and Balm Beach Road. Arthur Belcourt in front. Date unknown

75	Arthur Belcourt in his General Store	Black and White. Arthur Belcourt behind the counter at his General Store in Perkinsfield. Date unknown
76	Light's Store	Sepia. Light's store at Highland Point. J.W. Bald photo. Date unknown
77	Mailloux's General Store	Sepia. Mailloux's General Store at the Northwest Basin, pre-fire. Date unknown
78	Cedar Point General Store	Colour. Cedar Point General Store. Date unknown
79	Wyevale Jug City	Colour. Wyevale Jug City circa 1994
80	Brunelle Hardware	Colour. Brunelle Hardware store on the corner of Lafontaine Road West and Cedar Point Road. Date unknown
81	The Place	Colour. "The Place", senior's club at Balm Beach. Date unknown

82	Bay Shore Senior's Club	Colour. Bay Shore Senior's Club at Woodland Beach. Date unknown
83	La Caisse Populaire Perkinsfield	Colour. La Caisse Populaire Credit Union on the corner of County Road 6 and Balm Beach Road. Date unknown
84	La Caisse Populaire Lafontaine	Colour. La Caisse Populaire Credit Union on Lafontaine Road. Date unknown
85	Perkinsfield Canada Post Office	Colour. Perkinsfield Canada Post Office located on County Road 6 South. Date unknown
86	Wyebridge Canada Post Office	Colour. Wyebridge Canada Post Office located in a converted blue house. Date unknown
87	The Corporation of the Township of Tiny Office	Colour. Township of Tiny office located on Balm Beach Road West. Date unknown
88	Township of Tiny Roads Complex	Colour. Township of Tiny roads complex located Concession Road 9 East. Green and white building. Date unknown
89	Lafontaine Community Centre	Colour. Lafontaine Community Centre located off of Lafontaine Road. Blue and yellow building with a red roof. Date unknown
90	Lafontaine Fire Hall	Colour. White building with red doors. Date unknown
91	Northwest Basin Fire Hall	Colour. White building with red doors. Date unknown
92	Township of Tiny Wyevale Fire Hall	Colour. Red building with red doors. Date unknown
93	Northwest Basin Fire Hall	Colour. White building with red doors. Date unknown
94	Township of Tiny Wyebridge Fire Hall	Colour. White building with red doors. Date unknown
95	Woodland Beach Fire Hall	Colour. Red building with white doors. Date unknown
96	Township of Tiny Wyevale Fire Hall	Colour. Red building white red doors. Date unknown
97	Water Shed	Colour. Township watershed in Whip-Poor- Will estates, circa 1994
98	Township Water Works	Colour. Township water works concrete building, partially in ground with yellow door. Date unknown
99	Township Water Works Shed	Colour. Township Water Works shed. White concrete building with blue-grey door. Date unknown
100	Water Works Interior	Colour. Interior of a waterworks building in the Township. Date unknown

101	Water Works Interior	Colour. Interior of a waterworks building in the Township. Date unknown
102	Water Works Interior	Colour. Interior of a waterworks building in the Township. Date unknown
103	Water Works Interior	Colour. Interior of a waterworks building in the Township. Date unknown
104	Children Playing at Balm Beach	Black and White. Three young children playing in the sand at Balm Beach. Georgian Grill in the background. Date unknown
105	Cottage at Balm Beach	Black and White. Cottage at Balm Beach. Date unknown
106	Three Adults in Front of So Homey Lodge	Black and White. Three people standing in front of a vehicle at So Homey Lodge. Date unknown
107	Tiny Marsh Sign	Colour. Sign for Tiny Marsh, white with red and black lettering. Date unknown
108	Tiny Marsh	Colour. Photograph of the Tiny Marsh, circa 1994
109	Tiny Marsh Interpretive Centre	Colour. Tiny Marsh Interpretive Centre, circa 1994
110	Tiny Marsh Sign	Colour. Tiny Marsh Sign, white with red and black lettering. Date unknown
111	Tiny Marsh	Colour. Photograph of the Tiny Marsh. Date unknown

## Photo Binder 3:

ltem Number	Title	Description
1	"At Ossossane Beach"	Black and White. J.W. Bald photograph. Group of people on a bench under a tree at Ossossane Beach, date unknown
2	Aerial View of Ossossane Beach	Black and White. Aerial photograph of Ossossane Beach. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
3	"Spring's Store and Lodge Balm Beach"	Black and White. Spring's groceteria and lodge. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown

4	"Balm Beach and Georgian Grill"	Black and White. Photograph of cars lined up for parking at Balm Beach and the Georgian Grill. Date unknown
5	"Wagon Wheel Dancing"	Black and White. Wagon Wheel dance pavilion at Balm Beach. Date unknown
6	"So Homey Floats Balm Beach"	Black and White. People on floats and swimming at Balm Beach. Date unknown
7	"Just Sun Bathing So Homey Beach"	Black and White. Sun bathers at Balm Beach. Date unknown
8	"Aerial View of Balm Beach"	Black and White. Aerial view of Balm Beach. Date unknown
9	Balm Beach	Black and White. Balm Beach with cars parked along the strip. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
10	"Spring's Store and Lodge Balm Beach"	Black and White. Spring's groceteria and lodge. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
11	"Ossossane Beach Miles of Beautiful Clean Sand"	Black and White. People sunbathing at Ossossane Beach. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
12	"So Homey Lodge Balm Beach"	Black and White. Photograph of So Homey Lodge. Date unknown.
13	"Dock Ossossane Beach"	Black and White. Couple in chairs overlooking the water. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
14	Daoust Bay	Black and White. Cars on the beach. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
15	"Wymbolwood Beach Lodge"	Black and White. Aerial view of Wymbolwood Beach Lodge. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown

16	Wymbolwood Beach	Black and White. Photo taken from the
10	Lodge	beach. Date unknown
17	"Mumbolwood Booch"	Black and White. Photograph of the beach.
17	"Wymbolwood Beach"	Date unknown
		Black and White. Cottage at Woodland
18	Woodland Beach	beach. Part of the Huronia Museum
		Collection. Date unknown
19	Woodland Beach	Black and White. Part of the Huronia
		Museum Collection. Date unknown
20	Round Barn	Black and White. Round barn on
		Concession Road 12 East. Date unknown

21	Chew Mill	Black and White. Chew Mill at Thunder Bay
21		Beach, Summer 1900
22	"Chew Bros Camp"	Sepia. Chew Mill Camp. Date unknown
23	Manly Chew Mill	Black and White. Chew Mill. Date unknown
24	Chew Mill	Black and White. Chew Mill at Thunder Bay Beach, Summer 1899
25	Manly Chew	Black and White. Portrait of Manly Chew. J.W. Bald photography. Date unknown
26	Thunder Bay Mill	Sepia. Workers at the Thunder Bay Mill. Date unknown
27	Thunder Bay Mill	Black and White. Group of Mill workers. J.W. Bald photography. Date unknown
28	Chew Mill	Black and White. Chew Mill. J.W. Bald photography. Summer 1899
29	John, Ida, and Ralph Gidley	Black and White. Portrait of John, his wife Ida, and their son Ralph. Photographed by Wright in Collingwood. Date unknown
30	H.E. Gidley	Black and White. Portrait of H.E. Gidley. Photographed by R.Q. Stokes in Midland. Date unknown
31	Grozelle Home	Colour. White house with green trim. Woman standing in front of the house. Located on Concession Road 18, this was the home of Mary Anne Grozelle. Date unknown
32	Laurin School	Colour. S.S. #19 Laurin. Red building with steel roof. Date unknown
33	25 Mill Street House	Colour. 25 Mill Street in Wyebridge was built in 1894. First used as the Orange Hall, then the Town Hall and circuit court. The house has a cell in the basement. Franz Johnstone, a member of the Group of Seven, lived here and used it as his studio between 1940 and 1948. Date of photograph unknown

34	25 Mill Street House	Colour. 25 Mill Street in Wyebridge was built in 1894. First used as the Orange Hall, then the Town Hall and circuit court. The house has a cell in the basement. Franz Johnstone, a member of the Group of Seven, lived here and used it as his studio between 1940 and 1948. Date of photograph unknown
----	----------------------	--

35	25 Mill Street House	Colour. 25 Mill Street in Wyebridge was built in 1894. First used as the Orange Hall, then the Town Hall and circuit court. The house has a cell in the basement. Franz Johnstone, a member of the Group of Seven, lived here and used it as his studio between 1940 and 1948. Date of photograph unknown
36	Dominion Hotel	Black and White. Photograph of the Dominion Hotel in Wyebridge, built by Hiram Tripp, circa 1895
37	Before and After: Wyevale Jug City and Wyevale General Store	Colour; Black and White. Top photograph is of the Wyevale Jug City, date unknown. The bottom photograph is of the Wyevale General Store taken in1964 after the fire. The building was originally built in 1884
38	9 Matilda Street House	Colour; Black and White. Top photograph is of the house at 9 Matilda Street, date unknown. The bottom photograph is of the house at 9 Matilda Street, formerly the Wyevale United Church manse, date of the photograph unknown. The house was originally built in 1901
39	Mad Michael's Exterior	Colour. Mad Michael's in Wyebridge. Originally built by Nelson McCrae in 1830 and was used as a general store and post office
40	Mad Michael's Interior	Colour. Mad Michael's in Wyebridge. Originally built by Nelson McCrae in 1830 and was used as a general store and post office
41	Thunder Bay Mill Workers	Black and White. Group of workers outside of the Thunder Bay Mill circa 1910-1920
42	CNR Train 1383	Black and White. CNR train 1383 travelling along the track. Date unknown
43	Wyevale Train Station	Black and White. Wyevale train station with seven individuals standing on the platform. The line was established by the Northern Railway Company in1879. Date of photograph unknown
44	CNR Train 1383	Black and White. CNR train 1383 travelling along the track. Date unknown
45	Strawberry Picking at the Preston Farm	Black and White. Eight family members picking strawberries at the Preston farm circa 1910

46	Wyevale United Church	Colour; Black and White. Top photograph is of the Wyevale United Church, date unknown. The bottom photograph is of the Wyevale United Church from an earlier date. The church was built in 1893. It was a Presbyterian church until 1925
47	Champlain Cross	Black and White. Samuel de Champlain cross commemorating is landing in the area in 1615. Date unknown
48	Barn Raising Near Wyevale	Black and White. More than 100 neighbours and friends gathered to help with the barn raising. Date of the photograph unknown
49	Group School Photo	Sepia. Unknown school group. Date unknown
50	Group School Photo	Sepia. Unknown school group. Date unknown
51	S.S. #13 Class	Black and White. S.S. #13 Perkinsfield school children on the front steps for a school photo. Date unknown
52	Gibson Boys	Black and White. S.S #12 Gibson school boys circa 1930
53	Round Barn at Concession Road 12 East	Colour. The round barn located on Concession Road 12 East. Photo taken November 25, 2001
54	Round Barn at Concession Road 12 East	Colour. The round barn located on Concession Road 12 East. Photo taken November 25, 2001
55	Round Barn at Concession Road 12 East	Colour. The round barn located on Concession Road 12 East. Photo taken November 25, 2001
56	Round Barn at Concession Road 12 East	Colour. The round barn located on Concession Road 12 East. Photo taken November 25, 2001
57	Farm House	Colour. Grey brick farm house in a gothic revival style. Photo taken April 25, 1993
58	North West Marina	Colour. Photo taken from Penetanguishene side of the Bay. Date unknown
59	James Frank Wildman at Bluewater	Black and White. James Frank Wildman with his automobile at Bluewater Beach. Date unknown

60	"The Old Swimming	Black and White. Individuals swimming in
	Hole on the Wye River"	the Wye River near Wyebridge, circa 1900
61	Barn Raising at	Black and White. Barn raising near Wyevale
61	Wyevale	circa 1920

62	Lafontaine Beach and Park	Colour. Lafontaine Beach and Park overlooking the water circa 1985
63	Lafontaine Beach in the Winter	Colour. Looking out over the frozen Georgian Bay water from Lafontaine Beach circa 1972
64	Lafontaine Road West Towards Georgian Bay	Colour. Winter scene of Lafontaine Road West. Date unknown
65	Lafontaine Road West Towards Georgian Bay	Colour. Winter scene of Lafontaine Road West. Date unknown
66	Historical and Heritage Committee	Colour. Historical and Heritage Committee group photo: T. Philip Adams; (unknown); Helene DeVillers; Carole Crossley; Frank Hughes; Muriel Barker; Doug St. Amant; Gordon Salisbury. Date unknown
67	Farm Painted on a Bordered Sign	Colour. Farm house and barn painted on a brown wooden sign. Date unknown
68	Ossossane Cottage: "Brookside Mansion"	Black and White. Older woman standing outside of the cottage, car in the driveway. Date unknown
69	Ossossane Bone Pit Excavation	Black and White. Frank Ridley, Vera Clark, Kenneth E. Kidd, and A. Lucas excavating the Ossossane Bone Pit, July 14, 1947
70	Tully Cottage Boat: "First Launching"	Sepia. Seven photographs demonstrating the launching of the Tully boat at the cottage. Date unknown
71	"Windhaven Balm Beach"	Sepia. Four photographs of the Tulley Family cottage at 44 Sand Road, built in 1931. Date of photographs unknown
72	William Withall in a Sleigh	Black and White. William Withall driving a horse and cutter circa 1920
73	William Withall and His Car	Black and White. William Withall posing beside his car circa 1920
74	William Withall Driving	Black and White. William Withall and an unknown passenger driving in his car circa 1920
75	William Withall and Car	Black and White. William Withall posing beside his car circa 1920
76	Tulley Family at the Cottage	Sepia. Five photographs of the Tulley Family enjoying themselves at the cottage circa 1942
77	Dick and Doug at the Tulley Family Cottage	Sepia. Four photographs of Dick and Doug enjoying themselves at the cottage circa 1940
78	"Midland Shipyard Fire 1942"	Sepia. Seven photographs of the Midland Shipyard Fire circa 1942

### Photo Binder 4:

ltem Number	Title	Description
1	Waverley War Monument Service	Black and White. Large crowd gathering at the Waverley War Monument circa 1920
2	Waverley War Monument	Black and White. Waverley Soldiers Monument circa 1920
3	Wyevale United Church	Black and White. Wyevale United Church, date unknown
4	Beach Sign Posts	Black and White. Beach sign posts at the corner of County Road 6 and Highway 27 circa 1945
5	Withall Mill	Black and White. Withall Mill on Concession Road 4 East circa 1983
6	Withall Mill in the Fall	Colour. Withall Mill on Concession Road 4 East before the addition. Date unknown
7	John Box Horrell	Black and White. Portrait of Township Reeve John Box Horrell. Part of the Huronia Museum Collection. Date unknown
8	Balm Beach Post Office and Store	Black and White. Balm Beach post office and store before 1948.
9	Ossossane Beach	Black and White. View of Ossossane Beach before 1954.
10	Council 2000-2003	Colour. Township of Tiny Council 2000- 2003: Mayor Robert Klug; Frank Hughes; Gordon Salisbury; Bob Buchkowsky; Earl Evans; Pierre-Paul Maurice.
11	Alfred Dorion on a Tractor	Colour. Alfred Dorion on a tractor pulling maple syrup in a barrel at a sugar camp. Date unknown.
12	Alfred Dorion Riding a Tractor	Colour. Alfred Dorion on a tractor at the sugar camp. Date unknown.
13	Dorion Sugar Camp	Black and White. Pictured left to right are: Mike Dorion; Basil Dorion; Paul Dorion; Alfred Dorion (father to the children); Theresa Dorion. The sugar camp was located on Thunder Beach Road and had 1700 taps. Photo circa 1963.
14	Dorion Sugar Camp Children	Black and White. 10 children at the Dorion sugar camp on Thunder Beach Road, date unknown

15	Hormidas Laurin Sugar Camp	Black and White. Hormidas Laurin maple syrup production on Concession Road 18 West. Date unknown
16	Loup de Lafontaine	Black and White. The Loup de Lafontaine after being shot by Theophile Brunelle, stuffed and in a cart. Date unknown
17	Bird's Eye View of Waverly	Black and White. Original postcard entitled 'Bird's Eye View of Waverly'. Date unknown.
18	Ted Hall's Silo	Black and White. Ted Hall demonstrating the new Silo safety equipment. 1973. Photo Credit to Ontario Hydro.
19	Ted Hall's Silo	Black and White. Close up of Ted Hall demonstrating the new Silo safety equipment. 1973. Photo Credit to Ontario Hydro.
20	Bridge over the Wye River	Black and white photo of bridge over the Wye River viewed from the side, 1992.
21	Bridge over the Wye River	Black and white photo of bridge over the Wye River viewed the front, looking onto the bridge, 1992.
22	Pioneer Home	Black and white photo, 1992.
23	Lummis Homestead	Black and white photo. Lummis Homestead in Wyebridge, ON, 1992.
24	Lawson's Store	Black and white photo, 1992.
25	Cash Variety Centre	Black and white photo, 1992.
26	Georgian Grill	Georgian Grill Restaurant and Arcade, Balm Beach, 1992.
27	Penetanguishene Road Plaque	Black and white photo, 1992 of the plaque commemorating the road that was first surveyed by Samuel Wilmot in 1811. The Plaque was erected in 1814.
28	Tiny Township Municipal Office sign	Black and white photo, 1992.
29	Randolph School House	Black and white photo, 1992.
30	Church Bazaar invitation	Black and white photo from 1992 - Invitation to the Sts. Volodymyn and Ol'ha Ukranian Catholic Church in Cawaja Beach.
31	Wyebridge Country Crafts	Black and white photo, 1992. Wybridge Country Crafts store.
32	Radio Tower	Black and white photo, 1992. Darkened silhouette.
33	Radio Tower	Black and white photo, 1992. Ground buildings shown.

34	Stained glass window	Black and white photo, 1992. Stained glass window in memory of Constant and Genevieve Marchildon.
35	Stained glass window	Black and white photo, 1992. Stained glass window in memory of The Ladies of Ste. Anne and the family of Thomas and Marie Marchildon 1924.
36	Lummis Barn	Black and white photo from 1992 of Lummis Barn located in Wyebridge, ON.
37	Log Home	Black and white photo, 1992. Log home in Tiny, ON.
38	Mountain School	Black and white photo from 1992 of the Mountain School.
39	Tiny Marsh	Black and white photo from 1992 of the marsh.
40	Tiny Trail	Black and white photo, 1992. Tiny Trail viewed looking down the pathway.
41	Unknown	Black and white photo, 1992. Field in Tiny Township.
42	Radio Tower	Black and white photo, 1992. Ground buildings show, darkened sky.
43	Unknown	Black and white photo, 1992. Large darkened tree in foreground with a modern institutional building to the background.
44	Marchildon Cross	Black and white photo, 1992.
45	Randolph Cross	Black and white photo, 1992. Randolph cross – taken from afar.
46	Randolph Cross	Black and white photo, 1992. Randolph cross – taken close-up.
47	John Ray Cemetery Stone	Black and white photo, 1992. John Ray headstone in Copeland Hill Cemetery.
48	A.Lummis – Purity Brand Pastry sign	Black and white photo, 1992. A. Lummis holding a sign that reads: "Purity Brand Pastry" in Wyebridge, ON.
49	St. Patrick's Church	Black and white photo, 1992. St. Patrick's church in Perkinsfield.
50	Ossossane Bone Pit sign	Black and white photo, 1992. Ossossane Bone Pit sign, indicating the site of the Ossossane Bone Pit location.
51	Unknown	Black and white photo, 1992. Unknown photo of a well in Tiny Township.
52	St. Patrick's Cemetery	Black and white photo. St. Patrick's Cemetery looking towards St. Patrick's church.
53	Unknown	Black and white photo, 1992. Small homes in Tiny Township.

54	St. Patrick's Church	Black and white photo, 1992. St. Patrick's church in Perkinsfield, ON.
55	St. Patrick's Church	Black and white photo, 1992. St. Patrick's church looking from across the street with speeding car in foreground.
56	Main Street Wyebridge	Black and white photo, 1992. Photocopy taken from Tiny Township website. The main street of Wyebridge, ON looking along the street.
57	Aerial Photos of Tiny Township	Aerial photographs from around the Township circa 1960. *Stored at the Simcoe County Archives
58	North Simcoe Anglers and Hunters Hall	Colour. Official Opening of the North Simcoe Anglers and Hunters Hall (now TTTC) 2002
59	North Simcoe Anglers and Hunters Hall	Colour. Official Opening of the North Simcoe Anglers and Hunters Hall (now TTTC) 2002
60	St. Patrick's Church	Copy of Sepia vintage photograph of St. Patrick's Church donated by Rene Hackstetter

# Photo Negatives

ltem Number	Title	Description
1	Negatives from 1991	Photo negatives of images from around the Township, received July, 1991.

# Photo's not in binder

Item Number	Title	Description
1	O.A.S.A. Junior "C" Champions-1994-Toanche Brooklea Eagles	Group Photo, names included
2	O.A.S.A. Provincial Mite "C" Champions-1997- Toanche	Group Photo, names included
3		

	O.A.S.A. Mite "C" Champions-1999-Toanche	Group Photo, names included
4	O.A.S.A. Bantam "C" Champsions-2002- Toanche Eagles	Group Photo, names included
5	O.A.S.A. Midgit "C" Provincial Champions- 2006-Toanche Eagles	Group Photo, names included
6	O.A.S.A. Peewee "B" Provincial Champion - 2012-Toanche Rattlers	Group Photo, names included



## The Tiny Township Heritage Advisory Committee Memory Boxes Fonds

#### <u>Box 8:</u>

#### **Research Binders:**

ltem Number	Title	Description
R1 (three copies)	Tiny Township Historical Research	Blue binder of the research done by Lauren Gregus, Summer 2009. Includes information on Township churches, schools, Caragouha and crosses
R2	Historical Research Township of Tiny	White binder of the research done by Laura Walter, Summer 2010. Includes information on the shores of Tiny Township and beach information for Township website
R3	Township of Tiny Historical Research	White binder of the research done by Laura Walter, Summer 2011. Includes information on the street and park names

## **Restoration and Preservation:**

ltem Number	Title	Description
R&P 1	A Glossary of House- Building Terms/ Glossaire des termes de construction	Bilingual book. Published by the Central Mortgage and Housing Corporation
R&P 2	Canadian Wood-Frame House Construction	Book. Published by the Central Mortgage and Housing Corporation
R&P 3 (two copies)	The Sensible Rehabilitation of Older Houses	Book. Published by the Central Mortgage and Housing Corporation, 1979
R&P 4	New Life for Old Dwellings: Appraisal and Rehabilitation	Book. Published by the U.S. Department of Agriculture Forest Service. Written by Gerald E. Sherwood, December 1975
R&P 5 (two copies)	W.E.R. System Manual: Structural Rehabilitation of Deteriorated Timber	Book. Written by Paul Stumes. Published by the Association for Preservation Technology, 1979

R&P 6	Bulletin of the Association for Preservation Technology	Book. Volume V, No. 1, 1973
R&P 7	Bulletin of the Association for Preservation Technology	Book. Volume I, No.3, December 1969
R&P 8	Bulletin of the Association for Preservation Technology	Book. Volume VI, No.3, 1973
R&P 9	Bulletin of the Association for Preservation Technology	Book. Volume V, No.4, 1973
R&P 10	Building the Timber Frame House: The Revival of a Forgotten Craft	Book. Written by Tedd Benson. Published by Charles Scribner's Sons, 1980
R&P 11	"The Eight Most Common Mistakes in Restoring Houses (And How to Avoid Them)"	Technical Leaflet 118. Written by Morgan W. Philips. Published by the American Association for State and Local History



## The Tiny Township Heritage Advisory Committee Memory Boxes Fonds

### <u>Box 9:</u>

### **Cemeteries:**

Item Number	Title	Description
Cemeteries 1	Notice of Death for Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hart	Notice of Death for both parties, dated January 8, 1904 for Mrs. Charles Hart and March 21, 1904 for Mr. Charles Hart. Photograph of their homestead in Randolph included.
Cemeteries 2	Copeland Cemetery	Original plot drawing of Copeland Cemetery (MISSING)
Cemeteries 3	Pioneer Cemeteries	Compilation by Marg Thomson, written in the Fall of 2007
Cemeteries 4	The William Wilson Pioneer Cemetery History	Written by Paul Henderson of Midland.
Cemeteries 5	The Ossossane Bone Pit	Information regarding the history of the burial ground and its discovery.

#### **Cemetery Indexes:**

ltem Number	Title	Description
CI 1	Anglican Church of the Good Shepherd Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried in the Anglican Church of the Good Shepherd Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.
CI 2	Copeland Hill Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried in Copeland Hill Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.

CI 3	Sainte-Croix Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried in Sainte- Croix Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.
CI 4	St. Andrew's Presbyterian Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried in St. Andrew's Presbyterian Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.
CI 5	St. Patrick's Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried St. Patrick's Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.
CI 6	Wyevale Community Cemetery	An index of souls of those buried in Wyevale Community Cemetery as well as alphabetized photographs of the graves.

Updated July 14, 2016